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CAMPUS NOTES

Dr. Walter James has been selected to appear in the twelfth edition of
the Dictionary of International Biography, which is published from the Inter-
national Biographical Centre in Cambridge, England.

Dr. Margaret Cappone has been selected to appear in the 1976 Bicentennial
Memorial Edition of Community Leaders and Noteworthy Americans, which is pub-
lished by the American Biographical Institute.

The Chemistry Department will host the first annual Chemistry Alumni Day
on Wednesday, February 12. Jerry Lancour, 1972 SVC chemistry grad and envirom-
mental scientist, will conduct the "Alumni Seminar.'" The 1975 Outstanding
Chemistry Senior will be announced at this time. Dr. Jack Ryder will address
the group following dinner at Sullivan's North. The alumni will attend the
SVC-Oakland University basketball game at the gym.

The Triskelions presented a $10,000 scholarship check to Dr. Jack Ryder
at their winter luncheon Thursday. The money represents the proceeds of the
Midland Consignment Shop since September.

Dr. 0. Zeller Robertson's article entitled "Francisco Madero and Non-
Intervention'" will be published in the April 1975 issue of the Australian Journal
of Politics and History.

The library now houses a "Freedom Shrine," a collection of American docu-
ments from the earliest days of the country's history to the Korean War. The
collection, which hangs on the west wall of the library, was presented to the
college by the Saginaw Exchange Club.

Richard Wenek has been appointed to the Board of Educators of the Friends
of Polish Art in Detroit.

You may have (thankfully) noticed the two new barriers which have been
erected at two slippery intersections - College Drive and Pierce Road, and
Pierce Road and Bay Road. Thanks go to the State Highway Commission and the
Saginaw County Road Commission.

Romance and Reality, the third film in Kenneth Clark's thirteen-part
"Civilisation," will be shown this Thursday at 7 p.m. in the Wickes Lecture
Hall. This film depicts the Gothic world.

The Emigrants will be shown in Wickes Lecture Hall this Thursday at 1 p.m.
and 10 p.m.; Friday at 1 p.m.; and Sunday at 8 p.m. Admission is 50¢ for
students and one dollar general admission.
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PRESIDENT'S NOTES
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The President has established an Administrative Council to meet from
10 a.m. to 12 noon on the second and fourth Wednesdays of the month. Member-
ship in the Council includes: Dr. Jack Ryder, Dr. Walter James, Dr. Russell
Driver, Mrs. Ann Dickey, Dr. Curtis McCray, Dr. Harold Peterson, Dr. George
Halter, Stuart Gross, Dr. William Byas, Frank Waters, Dr. Jefferson Sharp,
Dr. David Weaver, and Lee Schwartz.

He has also established an Executive Committee which will meet on the
other Wednesdays. This committee is composed of: Dr. Jack Ryder, Dr. Walter
James, Dr. Russell Driver, Mrs. Ann Dickey, and Stuart Gross.

SPORTS SHORTS

For any avid basketball fans, this Saturday promises to be an extrava-
ganza, as five games will be played during the SVC-hosted Saginaw Valley In-
vitational Basketball Tourney.

The Cardinals will lead off the tourney by playing John Wesley College
at 1 p.m. Shaw College, averaging 102 points per game, will be challenged by
the Cougars of Spring Arbor College at 3 p.m. The Cardinal women's basketball
team, which has lost only one game, will play Aquinas College at 5 p.m. Con-
solation game will be played at 7 p.m., with the finals scheduled for 9 p.m.

SPORTS CALENDAR

Wednesday, January 22  Basketball at Hillsdale College 8:00 p.m.
Saturday, January 25 SVC INVITATIONAL
Saginaw Valley vs. John Wesley 1:00 p.m.
Spring Arbor vs. Shaw College 3:00 p.m.
Women's basketball vs. Aquinas College 5:00 p.m.
Consolation game 7:00 p.m.
Finals 9:00 p.m.

Bowling Match at Mt. Pleasant



